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Lehigh Homes
885 Woodstock Road
Suite 430-349
Roswell, GA 30075

October 8, 2012

Mayor Wood and City Council
City of Roswell
38 Hill Street
Roswell, GA 30075

Permit #09090151

Dear Mayor Wood and City Council,

I wanted to write to you in regards to the development Providence in Historic Roswell.  Lehigh Homes bought the property from the bank in 2009, and we are now preparing to close our 35th and final unit this week.  As we wind down the project, it has come to my attention that we have not installed sections of sidewalk in the community that meet the city standards for slope.  When we purchased the property it was sitting dormant for a number of years after the previous developer ran into financial trouble.  The previous developer installed all of the streets, curbs, gutters and utilities, which made both of the streets in the neighborhood private drives.  When we came up with our plan for the community we wanted to use the existing infrastructure that was already in place.

When we first submitted our plan for permit we did not ask for any variances on the slopes of the sidewalks.  When we advised our engineer of what type of town homes we thought would be successful in this area, and how to lay them out on the site, we overlooked the city code for sidewalk slope.  In the few areas where the slope does not meet code it would have been impossible to build the type of townhouse we did at the permitted elevation, with the existing street.

I am asking that you waive the requirement for slope on sidewalks for this development.  If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me and we can meet on site to look at the areas of concern.  Thank you for the time and I look forward to resolving this issue.

Sincerely


Brendan Walsh
General Manager
Cell: 704-609-2827
